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Sue Christopher 

T his is an exciting time of change for us! One year ago, we expanded our 
service area into the greater Elmwood area, and now we are serving 

Spring Valley and Elmwood communities, including the surrounding townships 
of Rock Elm, El Paso, Martell, Eau Galle, Weston, Spring Lake, Waterville, Gil-
man, Cady, and Wilson. We have updated our name to reflect this growth 
from SPRING VALLEY SENIORS STAYING PUT, INC to STAYING PUT, INC. We 
hired a new staff member, Kendall. Read about these changes, and more, in 

this newsletter.  

Mother Teresa said, “Even if you write a letter for a blind man, or you just sit and listen to some-
one, or you take the mail for him, or you visit somebody or bring a flower to somebody, or wash 
clothes for somebody or clean the house—small things, but God sees everything great.” This em-
bodies our mission of helping seniors and adults with disabilities STAY PUT in their homes. No 
act of kindness is too small; even a little means a lot to our clients. Feel free to give me a call to 
discuss how you can get involved, or let us know of someone who can benefit from our ser-
vices.  If you have any questions please call Staying Put office at 715-778-5800 

We appreciate all of our wonderful clients, fabulous volunteers, amazing staff, and active Board 
members. We send out a big THANK YOU to everyone who supports Staying Put!  I’m proud to 
be a part of this great team! 

 Caring  ~  Connecting  ~  Contributing 

A Message from our President 

Publisher- Diane Huebel 

Who We Are Our Mission 

Coordinating volunteers to help seniors and adults 

with disabilities to maintain their independence. 

  We bridge the gap between medical & government resources in the rural tradition 
of “Neighbors helping Neighbors”. 

 Our services are provided by volunteers in the communities we serve. 

 We do not charge for services. We accept donations to benefit others. 

 We are not associated with any one church or religion. 

 We help make Spring Valley and Elmwood better places to live and age. 
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S andy first learned of Staying Put, as two founding mem-
bers came into her office at the Bank to inquire about 
opening transaction accounts for this newly organized 

group. While visiting with them she learned about how they 
wanted to make life easier and more enjoyable for our senior 
generation.  This is something she thought she would like to get 
involved in. She realized her neighbor was a volunteer and before 
long, she too, was motivated to become a volunteer. 

Sandy started out as a Meals on Wheels driver delivering home-bound meals. This expe-
rience helped her understand better what Staying Put could do for our seniors.  Not only 
did they receive a meal, but some of them wanted to visit, some needed a little encour-
agement, a little kindness, or maybe sympathy from a recent loss.  A brief visit could ac-
complish a lot. 
   Beulah Thompson was one of our clients requesting a little help weeding her flower 
garden. She loved her flowers. Sandy, sharing this passion for flowers, stepped up to 
help her weed her garden.  It was in Beulah’s garden Sandy first met Janice Ottman (a 
Board Member), a garden lover too.  Gladiolas were one of Beulah’s favorite flowers.  
Once Beulah moved to Valley Villas, she could no longer have her own garden. She asked 
Sandy if she would dig up her gladiolas and plant them in her garden.  Sandy happily 
transplanted the flowers. The first summer they bloomed she cut a beautiful bouquet 
and took them to Beulah’s new home. She was so happy to see they were still growing. 
   Sandy was a Board Member and officer for 6 years. She comments “What impressed 
me most was the generosity of businesses, organizations, and individuals who donate to 
Staying Put to keep their operation going. I appreciate the talent and dedication of the 
staff and board members; they are truly gifted and caring people. Staying Put is a blessing 
for our community and I am thankful for the opportunity to work with this group”. 
    We look forward to you continuing as a volunteer, Sandy. 
  

Thank You Sandy! Board Member & Officer 

Sandy Thompson 

The gladiola represents strength of  character, faithfulness, 

moral integrity, and remembrance.   

By Diane Huebel 
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2023 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President 
Sue Christopher 

VP/Secretary  
Kari Jensen 
Treasurer 

Janice Ottman 
Board Members 
Erik Thompson 

Don Fritz 
Cari Cornelius 

Staff 
Volunteer/Client Director 

Kathy Nyeggen 
Advancement Director 

Kendall Vingua  
Admin. Assistant 

Kelly Bonner 

K endall Vingua comes to Staying Put from Beaver Dam, WI. 
In her Advancement and Alumni Relations work she has ac-

quired many years of experience and skill in areas of recruitment 
and management of volunteers, FEC compliance, donor research 
& database maintenance, direct fundraising asks and building fi-
nance plans, communications strategy, etc.   

Her inspiration in joining Staying Put is to make a positive impact, 
to support growth opportunities and the overall mission of the 
agency. Kendall joins us on a part-time basis. She comments “I 

love to feel connected to and serve people around me, and look for opportunities to work 
within and strengthen communities I’m a part of. Team-oriented, purpose-driven, and fun 
environments are where I do my best work”.  

Welcome Kendall-Advancement Director 

“A strategic board has a view 
of looking ahead, an insight to 
look deeper, and competency 
to look beyond.”  

                                      ~Pearl Zhu  

 

 
 

  2nd Quarter 2023 Staying Put Statistics 
     (Spring Valley and Elmwood Combined) 
 

CLIENT RIDES AND SERVICES 

Volunteer Miles:  9,783 
Volunteer Hours:  1,031.45 
Number of  Services or Trips:  1,628 
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A nywhere Sheryl goes .. her energetic, effervescent flair fol-
lows … combined with warmth, generosity and a perpetual 

broad smile.  
     She grew up in Pepin, WI., earned an early education degree 
in Eau Claire, married, and with her husband (an Air Force mem-
ber), raised her 2 children along the way. “ In those years we 
moved to MI, CA, OK and back “ . 
She now also has 5 grandkids, 4 horses, a puppy and several 
barn kitties. She has lived in Spring Valley the past 16 years. 

      Sheryl’s vocational life included that of being a CNA at local nursing homes, and 
many years of in-home daycare (several places). She comments, “Everywhere I opened 
my door to daycare, my house was soon full of laughter and fun … I had 24 kids at one 
point”.  For 20 years she worked as an HMS program server/host at the Mpls. airport. 
For 3 years she was a para-professional for the SV Schools (the elementary school & Car-
dinal kids). To this day she still holds fun-filled themed activities for kids at her home 
(Halloween and other times).  As a hobby, Sheryl writes poetry and is a ‘published’ poet. 
She also makes and sells her own jewelry --- which will be displayed at 2023 Dam Days 
(she will be helping organize the vendors for the event).  
     Her first inkling of Staying Put was upon seeing fliers and brochures at the Spring Val-
ley Drug store, but was not in a position at that time to pursue volunteer work.  The cat-
alyst to renewing her volunteer spirit was after the loss of both her parents. As their 
caregiver, it occurred to her the need for a bridge from medical care to non-medical ser-
vices like friendship, delivery of meals, caregiver breaks, errands, etc. As a caregiver to 
her parents, Sheryl compared the distinct value of a coordinator she had access to while 
caring for her parents, to the role she would come to see that Staying Put plays in filling 
that empty gap. Her term was “matching book ends”.    
 
Young volunteer – volunteering sensibility and skill developed for Sheryl at an early age. 
As a youngster she would ride her bike to the local nursing homes – which she recalls 
being 3 big multi-level houses – to play games, visit, and befriend the residents.  

Volunteer Story By: Kathy Nyeggen 

Sheryl Sutherland - joined Staying Put September 2022 

continued 

Our newest volunteer  
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Full Circle – Wanting again to volunteer, she walked into Staying 
Put’s office last September. Having forgotten about seeing the 
brochures years earlier, she made an instant connection upon 
seeing the literature, and came on board that day! 
     Sheryl comments she has really enjoyed getting to know the 
community through her work with Staying Put. While working 
outside of town all those years, she hadn’t been part of her com-
munity, but now feels that connection to the people, the histo-
ry, and the members of Staying Put. 
     In less than a year with Staying Put, Sheryl has volunteered 

(several times a week) in  meal delivery, library book delivery, transportation, friendly 
visits, caregiver relief, and is a ‘staple’ member of the popular daily coffee-klatch, con-
tributing home-made treats. She recently joined the *SER group – allowing for longer 
hours and broader service parameters (regular house-assistance, office cleaning & or-
ganization, longer care-giver breaks). Sheryl has woven her thread of compassionate 
service to others into the fabric of Staying Put. We are very grateful for her contribution 
and her joyful presence.  

“6 degrees of separation— all roads have led me here”   
                                                                                        ~Sheryl 

Sheryl’s recent project 
was re-staining the 

outside office planter. 

 Volunteer Story (continued) 

Sheryl Sutherland 

By: Kathy Nyeggen 

*SER group -Senior Community Service Employment Program, is funded by the U.S. Department of 

Labor and focuses on local community employers through meeting the employment needs for ma-
ture workers (55 years +). The SER program allows the workers to be paid for their hours worked.  At 
the same time it offers skill building. If you are interested, you may call the Staying Put office at 715-778-
5800 (with questions regarding the program) or the SER office at 608-615-1845 (to sign up directly).  
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Jenny Nyffeler has been a volunteer with Staying Put since 
August of 2017, involved in many activities and services through-
out the years.  
A very skilled person, Jenny is people-oriented, a leader, out-
going, idea-driven, an artist! She was an early childhood develop-
ment teacher. She loves working on art projects with people, 
and has guided many craft sessions over the years for senior 
Staying Put members, typically in conjunction with a beautiful tea 
presentation. Jenny is a tea-party aficionado, with experience in 
the proper way to conduct a ‘high tea’, and served ONLY on 

beautiful, antique china.   
Jenny’s artistic specialties, among several, are vintage & intricate designs. She has had 
artwork at shops and galleries in Menomonie, Baldwin, and displayed at the Phipps in 
Hudson on various occasions, and is heading up a new art gallery effort in Spring Valley.   
Staying Put has been very blessed by Jenny’s heart for service over the years.  From 
crafts & teas, to transportation, to friendly visits, to office help, to various creative & 
generous contributions. What shines perhaps the brightest are the years she spent be-
friending an elderly member at a level of care & nurturing that significantly impacted this 
woman’s life.   
Jenny, you’ve made a difference in lives, and we THANK YOU! 
Jenny comments …  
“I've enjoyed my time working with the staff and clients of Staying Put. It has been a tre-
mendous blessing ... in fact it has felt like a second home when I walk through the doors.  
Staying Put has allowed me to do what I love to do, which is to serve ... and this has been 
the perfect place to do that.  And I hope to continue for many moons to come! “ 
 
Naomi McLeod joined Staying Put in October of 2018 as a volunteer & eventually a client, 
was a part time employee for a short time, and now – at 82 years of age, has become an 
active volunteer.  
She is a gifted in healthy cooking with daily use of home-grown herbs, flowers and 
plants. One of her hobbies is stained-glass making, along with other creative pursuits.  

Volunteers By: Kathy Nyeggen Two star volunteers   

Jenny Nyffeler and Naomi McLeod 

Jenny & Naomi 
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What a great day. I enjoyed Wednesday. Everything was 

perfect from the food to the lovely cups and the tour of 

the house and workshops. You went out of your way to 

make us all feel welcome. Great Memories!         ~ Guest                                                                    

N aomi loves the simplicity of country life and exudes the virtues 
of refining her own personal style to such a life.    

She partners with (volunteer) Jenny Nyffeler on Tea Party activities, 
with her special contribution of original-recipe scones & sauces. 
Known as the ‘Sconemason’, she has developed many seasonal 
scone varieties – baked from her beautiful country kitchen, built for 
her by her extraordinary artisan husband, Tom. Her baked fineries 
are incorporated into themed tea-parties, along with other delecta-
bles the ladies each put together. Often a craft, a reading, or other 

special touches accompany these special parties.  
Other than numerous tea party efforts at Staying Put, Memory Café, the SV Community 
Center, her home, other people’s homes … additional areas of service have been 
friendly visits, transportation, and opening their lovely home to special senior guests for 
visits.    
Naomi, we extend heartfelt gratitude for your gracious service!  Naomi comments  
about her experience with Staying Put, “I love working with Kathy and the Staying Put 
group, and with Jenny on the teas and all sorts of projects. Being part of this, even in a 
small way, is very satisfying and I am grateful for the opportunity to help when and how I 
can.  Many blessings to all of you wonderful people I have met through Staying Put”. 
 

Volunteer Story  (continued) 

Comments We’ve Heard….after June Daisy Tea 

Naomi McLeod 

So appreciate the lovely afternoon.  

Beautiful delicious lunch, home décor, 

work shed. What fun talents you two 

have. Thanks again!            ~Guest 

Daisies 
 at  

Naomi’s 

Just a note of appreciation for all the 
thoughtfulness and work put into the 
activities you provide. Enjoyed the dance 
and the teas…etc.     ~Nylene Swenson       
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Volunteers, Stefanie Giese-Bogdan and Ax-
el Bogdan have a therapy dog  named Abby, 
who will visit older persons in their homes 
and at care facilities. Abby is well trained and 
clean, and is certified through the Alliance of 
Therapy Dogs (ATD). Stefanie and Axel help 
test and certify ATD dogs in our area; plus 
Stefanie is on the national Board. They are 
happy to extend Abby's love to others in 
Staying Put's service area.  Please contact our 
office for further information or if you would 
like a visit from Abby.  

Meet Abby - Therapy Dog 
& 

Stefanie Giese-Bogdan 

Mackenzie , new youth volunteer, 
jumped right in with several hours of 
caregiver break by visiting with one of 
our active clients.  

Mackenzie Nyhus 

Our Volunteers 

Abby & Stefanie 

 Meet our New Volunteers  

Axel Bogdan 

Kelsie Flanscha 

Stephanie Giese-Bogdan 

Bonnie Hannack 

Linda Kyllonen 

Heather Nelson 

Wayne Sieg 

Our Youth  

Lauren Bigaouette 
Danny Cipriano 
Kate Cipriano 
Mackenzie Nyhus 
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Come listen to the talented Mark Wayne, 
singer and professional pedal steel player, 
from Tomahawk, WI. An entertaining one-
man show you will not want to miss. 

Community Center Activities 

The lively Bobtown Boys once 
again entertained a roomful of 
attendees for the Staying Put 
Senior Spring Dance this past 
April, held at the Spring Valley 
Community Center.  

Cycling Without Age... 

Memory Café Hosts the Trishaw 

The Wisconsin Cycling Federation has launched a program 
that brings the trishaw {a bicycle with a sidecar, powered 
entirely by the cyclist} to your community.  To become a 
cycler you must go through a 4 hour training session.  
Memory Café invited this group to their session  in May.  
For more information  go to : WsconsinBikeFed.org 

Senior Fall Dance 
Spring Valley Community 

Center 

Saturday, October 21, 2023 

2:00 pm–5:00 pm  

Paula Lugar & Orville Wood 
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Activities 

Kathy Nyeggen & 
Jeff Pajac in May 

Birding 

Lunch time diners 
were entertained by 
Kyle Fosburgh, with 
some toe-tapping, a 
dance, and an array 
of sing-along voices.  

This daily event takes place at the Staying Put office 
Monday-Friday, 10am-11am. Join us for a cup of 
coffee and donated treats with clients, volunteers 
and anyone that wants to become a member.   

Lifelong birder, Cathy Olyphant, took 8 
participants on an easy ‘Look & Listen’ 
hike at the Eau Galle Preserve … to spot 
and hear a variety of spring birds on a 
beautiful morning in May.  

Coffee Klatch 

Birthday Party 
July Birthday Party at Staying Put, held monthly. 
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Linda Vivoda 

John Pamisl  

Welcome New 

Volunteers 

What’s happening in Elmwood 

Elmwood Staying Put Statistics-2nd Quarter 

Number of Volunteers:  12 
Number of Clients:  22 
Miles:   2,741 
Hours:  218.9 
Trips or Services: 253 

Mark your calendar! 
August 24, 2023 

         Comments We’ve Heard... 

Thank you for all the rides to the Doctor.  Your service is very good and you’ve been very help-
ful.  Thanks again.  Hope we can continue the great service to Elmwood.      ~Elizabeth DeLong                                                                                                             

Elmwood volunteers and clients, 
Seniors, and anyone 13 years of age or older interested 

in volunteering, please join us: 

Thursday, August 24, 2023 
4:00-7:00 pm 

Location To Be Determined 

Enjoy dinner, socialize, learn more about 
Staying Put. More details to follow.   

Call Staying Put 
to sign up 

 715-778-5800. 

You are  invited…. 



 Staying Put, Inc. 

Summer 2023 

 12 

What’s happening in Elmwood 

Staying Put sponsored music at 
Heritage of Elmwood (in May) 
from the talented Colleen Raye! 

Colleen Raye 

Library books are delivered to a handful 
of Elmwood and Spring Valley clients 
on a monthly basis.  If interested in be-
coming part of the delivery and pickup 
of these books, please call  

Staying Put  
715-778-5800 

One of our *SER employees 
(pg. 5) assists a client, in 
Elmwood, with house 
cleaning on a weekly 
basis. 

Don Fritz, Volunteer 
and  Board Member, 
gave a ride to 
Elmwood resident , 
Butch Schroeder. 

Spring Valley Public Library 
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Play—Learn –Grow—Together Activities & Events 

TRANSPORTATION:  Staying Put provides local and non-local 
(mileage reimbursed) transportation for medical, grocery, bank-
ing, pharmacy, and hair appointments.   
MEALS ON WHEELS:  For home-delivered meals info, call ADRC of Pierce County , 715-
273-6780 /or toll-free 877-273-0804.  Can you help as a Staying Put volunteer to deliver 
meals? Call Staying Put.  
CONGREGATE SENIOR DINING: Mooney's Rusty Horse/SV /11:00-12:00/Tuesday-Friday.  
COFFEE KLATCH:  Mon. through Fri. , 10:00-11:00 AM at Staying Put office.  Enjoy a visit 
over fresh coffee or tea, donated treats. Clients and volunteers welcome, just drop in!   

ELMWOOD CLIENT/VOLUNTEER EVENT:  Mark your calendars!  Thursday, August 24, 
4:00-7:00 PM; Invited are current Elmwood clients and volunteers, seniors of the com-
munity, and anyone 13 years and older interested in volunteering. Enjoy dinner, social-
ize, learn more about Staying Put. Location to be announced. Please call Staying Put to 
register. 

MEMORY CAFÉ:  Every 2nd and 4th Tuesday of the month. This is a social get-together 
for older adults held 10:00 am-11:30 am at St. John’s Lutheran Church, S520 Church Ave., 
SV. Come share your memories and stories, optional: bring a friend or companion. Enjoy 
coffee, tea & treats, all are welcome. For information or a ride, call Staying Put.    
ANIMAL COMPANIONSHIP:  ATD certified Therapy Dog will come to visit!   
STRONG BODIES FITNESS SESSIONS:  Co-sponsored by Pierce County/ADRC. Classes 

held Tues. & Fri.  9:30 am-10:30 am, Spring Valley Village Hall. Call to register.  

MONTHLY LIBRARY BOOKS/MOVIES/TAPES DELIVERED:   First week monthly, library 
order deliveries made to homebound/SV & ELMWOOD. To sign-up, call Staying Put  
BINGO AT SPRING VALLEY PUBLIC LIBRARY:  Every Wednesday. at 1:00 pm. 
MONTHLY BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS:   August 30th, 2:00 pm, Staying Put office - Vol-

unteers & Clients w/Aug. birthdays, call to register or just drop in. Treats, games, prizes!   

MONTHLY MUSIC @ LOCAL CARE FACILITIES:  Wed., August 16, 2:00 pm, Heritage of 
Elmwood; singer/guitarist & accompanying singer –Gospel/folk/old-time; SV Valley Villas 
date and musician to be determined.  
CARE BASKETS:  Assembled & donated by a Staying Put volunteer, delivered to members 
experiencing loss, illness, loneliness, sadness. Call Staying Put with tips. 
TECH WORKSHOP:  For personal help on your electronic device, call Staying Put. 

Call Staying Put for 
details or to register 

715-778-5800 
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Rising from a firm foundation, stands a structure of   
bricks & mortar 

 from which souls, departed and present, are bound in spirit, near 
and far.  

In Memory of those we lost  

Tina Casey 

10/3/1972-1/2/2023 

Marci Taft 

3/17/1938-4/28/2023 

Merlin Place 

11/30/1930-1/11/2023 

Evelyn (Evey) Vanasse 
1/31/1939-1/7/2023 
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Transportation Services 

                                VOLUNTEERS 

Tracking volunteer work in the form of hours and miles, as it relates to seniors and disa-
bled adults, is vitally necessary to Staying Put reporting.  This agency’s financial viability 
is 100% reliant on donations and grants. Grantor’s judge our eligibility upon those very 
statistics.  Please report your volunteerism whether initiated by our request or what 
you are doing on your own.  That is the greatest donation from our volunteers.  Please 
help us continue doing what we do.  THANK YOU. 

Staying Put is currently accepting applications for volunteers who are willing to provide 
transportation services using their own vehicles. Drivers would be willing to transport 
members for medical appointments or to get groceries  (in Baldwin, Menomonie, River 
Falls, Eau Claire, Twin Cities, dependent upon personal parameters). Our drivers 

will receive orientation.  We have streamlined the transportation pro-
cess by writing client and driver responsibility lists to improve commu-
nication on locations and time frames. 

Driver Requirements 

 Valid driver’s license 
 Good driving record 
 Proof  of  liability insurance 
 A clean background check 

For more information 
or a ride  

Call Staying Put   
715-778-5800 

Drivers will be reimbursed for 
mileage at the current federal 

mileage rate. 

                Recommended by our President—Sue Christopher 

“I highly recommend Brain & Life magazine. It contains interesting, help-
ful articles about neurology for everyday living on various topics such as 
Alzheimer’s/Dementia, Brain health and injuries, Migraines, Anxiety, and 

Stroke.”  Get a free subscription online at:  myBFsub.com                                                                                                            

A Magazine 
Review 
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Happy UFO 

Days 

We are looking for a Senior Fitness 
instructor and co-instructor for a 
our Strong Bodies program, to be 
held twice a week at the Spring 
Valley Village Hall Community 
room.  This is a paid position, 
training will be provided.  

 Call Staying Put 

 Phone: 715-778-5800 or  

email:  

spring.valley.ssp@gmail.com 

STRONG BODIES 
 

FITNESS PROGRAM 

The Meals on Wheels (MOW) program is 
available through the Pierce County ADRC. 
To inquire about this program, contact 
the Pierce County ADRC with questions:       
715-273-6780.   

Volunteers Needed in Elmwood 

HELP WANTED 

Would you be interested in seeing  
varying levels of  Senior Fitness 
programs offered in Elmwood ? 

We are interested in hearing your 
questions or comments. 

 

Call Staying Put 

Phone: 715-778-5800  

or email: 
spring.valley.ssp@gmail.com 

If you are interested in being 
a Meals on Wheels driver,  

call Staying Put    

  715-778-5800. 

Check out Staying Put Parade 
Units This Summer 

Elmwood UFO Days—Sunday July 30 
El Paso Days—Sunday August 20 

Spring Valley Dam Days—Sunday  September 17 

mailto:spring.valley.ssp@gmail.com
mailto:spring.valley.ssp@gmail.com
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We are grateful for our 

Meals on Wheels Drivers 
Spring Valley Drivers  

Thank You! 

P 
illar Bank employees 

raised money on 

Denim for Donation 

Day and presented check 

to Staying Put. 

 

T 
hank you for the 

2023 Spring impact award. 

We are grateful! 

John Lenarz 

Chuck Davis  
Rosalie Sowatzke 
Linda Hartung 
Glenn & Kathy Johansen 
Mary Thompson 
Randy Nyeggen 
Julie Witt 
Sheryl Sutherland 
Alissa Trinko 

Keith & Nina Larson 

Gary & Julie Bird 
Kari Jensen 
Karrie Johnson 
Heather Nelson 
Bob Jones 
Leslie Coakley 
Sandy Thompson 
Jeff Pajac 
Jeannie Hague Mandelkow 

Elmwood Drivers  

 Jen Bechel 
Linda Vivoda 
Dan Pelzel 
Trudy Rew 
Shelly Shafer 
Don Fritz 
Sheryl Sutherland 

A special Thank You to our Grant Writing Team. Susan Ketchum, Cari Cornelius, and Kendall Vingua 
have teamed up to pool together their skills and resources in seeking out and securing grants.  In 
order for Staying Put to continue servicing our community, we depend entirely on grants and dona-
tions from individuals and  businesses.              We are grateful ! 

Donations received from  Jan. 1, 2023-July 15, 2023 
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Thank You! Donations received from  Jan. 1, 2023-July 15, 2023 

INDIVIDUALS 

Joe and Betsy Bacon 

Margy & Gary Balwierz 

Alicia Behling 
Kelly Bonner 
Elaine Brorson 
Joy Carrell 
Mark and Susan Christopher 
Cari Cornelius 
Nancy Cornelius 
John & Nancy Ellingson 
Jack & Liz Erickson 
Hannah Fenstermacher 
Dale & Marilyn Finke 
Gary Finstuen 
Shirley Hampton 
Jeff  & Jenny Hannack 
Ed & Dee Dee Hanson 
Dan & Neth Huebel 
Lynn Barr Huiskamp-Esch 
Michael & Kathleen Hutter 
Kari Jensen 
Dave & Rita Johnson 
Bob & Pattie Jones 
Brenda & Duane Kado 
Una Kannel-Jenny 
Sarah & Nathan Klett 
Karen Krupa 
Charles & Cheryl Larsen 
John & Sonya Lenarz 
Paula Lugar 
Beverly Lueth 
Jeanne O’Connell & Bob H. 
Diane  H. & Rich O’Connell 
Amy O’Keefe 
Janice & Jim Ottmam 
 

INDIVIDUALS (Continued) 
Rob & Lori Peterson 
Sally & Orville Pierce 
Robert & MaryAnn Richardson 
Francine Rudesill 
Robert Sebion 
Paul Seeling 
Russell M. Sr & Laurel Spence 
Joe & Brenda Stangl 
Lynn Traynor 
Johannes & Sharon Vandenberge 
Sharon Verges 
Gloria & Jack Weghorn 
Russell & Joyce Wentlandt 
Ken & Denise Witucki 
 
ELMWOOD 

Jim Baier 
Elizabeth DeLong 
Elmwood United Methodist Women, Linda Vivoda 
Don Fritz 
Beatrice Gasteyer 
Carl Schroeder, Jr. 
 
IN MEMORY 

Dennis & June Fritz 
   Donald & Kathleen Fritz 
 
IN-KIND 

Kathy Afdahl   Orville Wood 
Margy Balwierz  Judy Reetz 
Ron Thompson  Sue Christopher 
Don Fritz   Kyle Fosburgh 
Kelly Bonner  Roger Hofacker 
Kyle Geurkink  Margaret Thorne 
 
 

A special 
Thank You 

to our 
Anonymous 

Donors 
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IN HONOR 
Darlene Anderson 
      In appreciation of  spring dance 
Gloria Plahn 
      Wendy Anderson 

IN MEMORY   

Steve Achterhaf 
   Jan & Tom Ellefson 
Jerry Armstrong 
   Jill & Bill Klanderman 
Kaye Bird 
   Mike Kane d/b/a  
   Community Foundation for the Alleghenies 
Bill David 
   Chuck & Martha Davis 
Duane Brorson 
   Jan & Tom Ellefson 
   John & Nancy Ellingson 
   Pat Gavic 
   Jill & Bill Klanderman 
Phyllis Brunkhorst 
    Rita & Terry Goveronski 
Tina Casey 
   Chris Geiger 
Garland Fregine 
   Jan & Tom Ellefson 
Rose Hovde  
    Hovde Family 
    Fred Pierce 
Bev Kiefer 
   Jan and Tom Ellefson 
Roland Larson 
   Jean Blegen 
Keith Olson 
   Jill & Bill Klanderman 
Merlin Place 
   Kathy & Randy Nyeggen 
   Virginia Place 
   Steve & Linda Price 
   Diane H. & Rich O’Connell 
Evelyn Vanasse 
   Steve & Linda Price 
 

Spring Valley Knights of  Columbus 

Web Design by Savings Blend  
Kyle Geurkink 

http://www.savingsblend.com  
Office:  (218) 464-7069  

FOUNDATIONS 

Mayo Clinic Health System Hometown Grant 
Mighty Cause Foundation-Give Big 

 
BUSINESS & ORGANIZATIONS 

Gilman Church - Gilman’s Ladies Aide 
3M 
Amazon Smiles 
Arneson Insurance Agency 
Hammond Art Alliance 
Kickball Tournament—Bobby Hague & The Spillway 
Spring Valley Chamber  
United Way of  St. Croix Valley 
William & Karen Fesenmaier d/b/a Bill’s IBA Inc.  

We appreciate our Community Partners 

Donations received from  Jan. 1, 2023-July 15, 2023 

Pierce County ADRC 

Thank You! 

http://www.savingsblend.com


 

 

We are located in the 
Pillar Bank building 

Staying Put 

 Offers an array of  non-medical 
volunteer services to the Spring 

Valley and Elmwood communities 
in continuing the rural tradition of    

neighbors helping neighbors.  

 There is no charge for services, 
and donations are graciously  

accepted.  

Staying Put, Inc. 
S312 McKay Ave. 

 P.O Box 193 

Spring Valley, WI 54767 
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If  you prefer our E-newsletter 
please email us. 

S312 McKay Avenue 

P.O. Box 193 

Spring Valley, WI 54767 

Phone: 715-778-5800 

E-mail: spring.valley.ssp@gmail.com 

www.springvalleystayingput.org  

 Follow us on Facebook 


